
CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

February 2, 2021 

Zoom Virtual Meeting 

 

 

o THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Deacon Greg 
Amarante, Assistant Spiritual Advisor.  Chairpersons in attendance: Robbie 
Davis, Tony Devlin, Richard Druffner, Roseann Guerrini, Nancy Ramhap, 
Ann Marie Segilia.  Other Committee Members in attendance:  Ashley 
Honabach, Harris Kalemtis, Helena Paul   

o NOT IN ATTENDANCE:  Ron Borza., Tina Stryker, Father William 
Weary  

o Opening prayer  
o LAY DIRECTOR REPORT 

o Terri DiBacco opened meeting. 
o Minutes for the January, 2021 meeting were accepted as submitted. 

o TREASURER REPORT 
o The January, 2021, beginning checkbook balance was $2,494.74 and 

ending balance $2,262.74. 
o Report was accepted as submitted. 

o PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Nothing new to report 

o CURSILLO COMMITTEE: 
o Nothing new to report. 

o POST CURSILLO 
o Virtual Ultreya will be held Monday, February 15, 2021. Roseann Guerrini 

will be Witness Speaker.  
o In person ultreyas in our Dioceses.  Need to got to Lancaster, Lebanon, 

and York and hold Ultreyas when we are able.  
o SCHOOL OF LEADERS 

• School of Leaders will be suspended for 2021.  Year of Discernment 
Gatherings will be in it’s place for 2020.  Will meet the 1st and 3rd Sunday 
of the month.  (Unless Sunday is a Holy Day of Obligation) The National 
Cursillo Movement will be the Rollistas. 

o OTHER BUISINESS 

o Adoption of New By-laws.  Richard Druffner went over changes that had 

been made.  Noting no more changes, Richard Druffner to move to accept 

and adopt Revision 3 of the Diocese of Harrisburg Cursillo Movement 

By-Laws as amended.  Roseann Guerrini offered the second motion. 

o The By-Laws were adopted with 6 Yays. 

 

 



 

o February 21st is 1st Year of Discernment Gathering.  Bishop Gainer 

recorded a wonderful and very supportive message for Cursillistas to 

attend these Gatherings throughout the year . 

o It is Secretariat’s prayer that our Diocesan Movement will be able to work 

through our problems, and bring unity back to our Movement through 

piety, study and action. 

o Next Secretariat meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 2, 2021.  The 

meeting will be virtual on zoom. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 

Secretary 

 


